Date: 10/13/2010

To Whom it may concern:

Officer Lisenby Anthony stated to me Capt. Carter that he was under investigation. If you have any question please contact me.

Thanks Capt. Denise Carter 202-437-1783 October 13, 2010

Tysons Corner Marriott Hotel 8028 Leesburg Pike Vienna, Virginia 22182

Mr. Eric Montalvo, Esq. Puckett & Faraj, PC

Dear Mr. Montalvo:

This letter is to inform you that Mr. Anthony Lisenby, a Loss Prevention Officer employed here at the Tysons Corner Marriott, has advised me since the beginning of my tenure here in June 2010, of his difficulties with the U.S Secret Service and their allegations of wrongdoing on his part. I know he has gone to great lengths in his attempt to put this matter to rest and to show of no attempt of wrongdoing or malice on his part. He has kept me up to date as to the progress or new developments in his case.

Although I have only known Anthony since June, I am aware of his long service with Marriott as a Loss Prevention Officer and his reputation for honesty and trust. I have over sixteen years with Marriott and know of people who have worked with and known Anthony for years.

Quite frankly, in twenty six years of law enforcement and security work, I have never seen such an attempt by a federal agent to spend so much time trying to make a case out of the kind of situation that Anthony has advised me of. I fear this agent is one of those rare individuals who steam roll their way along with little regard for the harm they may inflict on others.

Sincerely,

H. Don Sherwood

Loss Prevention Supervisor

Tysons Corner Marriott